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RESOLUTION NO. 031119-1

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF
GETTYSBURG, ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA, APPROVING THE
ADOPTION OF THE CENTRAL ADAMS JOINT COMPREHENSIVE PLAN.

WHEREAS, the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code (Act of 1968, P.L.
805, No. 247, as reenacted and amended, hereafter referred to as the "MPC") empowers
boroughs and townships, individually or jointly, to plan for their development and
conservation through the development of comprehensive plans and various
implementing ordinances and tools; and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Gettysburg and Cumberland and Straban
Townships are characterized by similar demographics, identities, and development and
conservation issues, and share common municipal boundaries; and

WHEREAS, the governing bodies of the Borough of Gettysburg and
Cumberland and Straban Townships have agreed to jointly develop the Central Adams
Joint Comprehensive Plan to address these commons development and conservation
issues; and

WHEREAS, the governing bodies of the three municipalities appointed a joint
steering committee to oversee development of the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive
Plan; and

WHEREAS, the steering committee analyzed extensive information including,
but not limited to, the demographics, land use, housing, economy, natural features,
community facilities, utilities, and transportation of the planning area; and

WHEREAS, the steering committee conducted various exercises to receive
public input on the various planning issues and to develop goals and community
development objectives for the planning area; and

WHEREAS, the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan has been developed
in a manner to regionally address the planning issues, goals, and community
development objectives identified in the public input and planning process; and



WHEREAS, the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan includes the
following plan elements:

Land Use

Natural Resources
Agriculture
Community Resources
Utilities

Housing

Recreation
Transportation

: Economic Development
0. Heritage

1. Cultural
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WHEREAS, the Planning Commission of the Borough of Gettysburg conducted
a public meeting on June 18, 2018 to present the draft Central Adams Joint
Comprehensive Plan to the public and to receive public comment on the draft Plan; and

WHEREAS, the draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan has been
distributed to adjoining municipalities, the Gettysburg Area School District, and the
Adams County Office of Planning and Development for review and comment; and

WHEREAS, the Borough Council of the Borough of Gettysburg conducted a
public hearing on February 11, 2019 to inform and to receive public comment on the
draft Plan; and

WHEREAS, it has been determined that the Central Adams Joint
Comprehensive Plan is consistent with the Adams County Comprehensive Plan of 1991,
as amended.

WHEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough
of Gettysburg that:

i, The Borough Council of the Borough of Gettysburg hereby adopts the
Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan pursuant to Article III of the MPC.

2. The Borough Council of the Borough of Gettysburg hereby repeals the
Gettysburg Borough Comprehensive Plan which was adopted by the Borough of
Gettysburg on May 13, 1996.

3. This Resolution shall become effective upon adoption.



THIS RESOLUTION DULY ADOPTED according to law on this 11™ day of
March, 2019 at a duly advertised general monthly business meeting of the Borough
Council of the Borough of Gettysburg, Adams County, Pennsylvania.

BOROUGH OF GETTYSBURG

v’inMf / %&/%4;

" SusanC. Naugle,{/?(esident

Attest:

Sz A0S M

Sara L. Stull, Borough Secretary







RESOLUTION NO. 2019-07
A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF STRABAN TOWNSHIP,
ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA APPROVING THE ADOPTION OF THE
CENTRAL ADAMS JOINT COMPREHENSIVE PLAN.

WHEREAS, the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code (Act of 1968, P.L. 805, No.
247, as reenacted and amended), hereafter referred to as the MPC, empowers
boroughs and townships, individually or jointly, to plan for their development and
conservation through the development of comprehensive plans and various
implementing ordinances and tools, and

WHEREAS, Gettysburg Borough and Cumberland and Straban Townships are
characterized by similar demographics, identities, and development and conservation
issues, and share common municipal boundaries, and

WHEREAS, the governing bodies of Gettysburg Borough and Cumberland and Straban
Townships have agreed to jointly develop the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan
to address these commons development and conservation issues, and

WHEREAS, the governing bodies of the three municipalities appointed a joint steering
committee to oversee development of the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan,
and

WHEREAS, the steering committee analyzed extensive information including, but not
limited to, the demographics, land use, housing, economy, natural features, community
facilities, utilities, and transportation of the planning area, and

WHEREAS, the steering committee conducted various exercises to receive public input
on the various planning issues and to develop goals and community development
objectives for the planning area, and

WHEREAS, the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan has been developed in a
manner to regionally address the planning issues, goals, and community development
objectives identified in the public input and planning process, and

WHEREAS, the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan includes the following plan

elements.
1. Land Use
2. Natural Resources
3. Agriculture
4, Community Resources
5. Utilities
6. Housing
7. Recreation



8. Transportation

9. Economic Development
10.  Heritage
11, Cultural

WHEREAS, Planning Commission of Straban Township conducted Public Meeting on
Wednesday, July 25, 2018 to present the draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive to
the public and to receive public comment on the draft Plan, and

WHEREAS, the draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan has been distributed to
adjoining municipalities, the Gettysburg Area School District, and the Adams County
Office of Planning and Development for review and comment, and

WHEREAS, the Straban Township Board of Supervisors conducted a public hearing on
March 25, 2019 to receive public comment on the draft Plan, and

WHEREAS, it has been determined that the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan
is consistent with the Adams County Comprehensive Plan of 1991, as amended.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors of
Straban Township that:

1. The Board of Supervisors of Straban Township hereby adopts the Central
Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan pursuant to Article III of the MPC.

2. The Board of Supervisors of Straban Township hereby repeals the Straban
Township Comprehensive Plan of 2004.

3. This Resolution shall become effective upon its passing and be in force
immediately.

ADOPTED THIS 15t DAY OF APRIL, 2019, by the Board of Supervisors Straban

Township
—
Attest: nb&w, ‘IJN/C)U;LA /Lm« /M /”r /{@%'1/
Robin K. Crushong \/) Tony M. Sanders

Chairman
Board of Supervisors

Township Secretary



CUMBERLAND TOWNSHIP
ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

RESOLUTION NO. 2019-06

A RESOLUTION OF CUMBERLAND TOWNSHIP, ADAMS COUNTY,
PENNSYLVANIA, ADOPTING THE CENTRAL ADAMS JOINT
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN

WHEREAS, the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code, 53 P.S. § 10101 et
seq., authorizes municipalities to plan for the future using a variety of planning tools; and

WHEREAS, a comprehensive plan is a planning tool that may identify areas
where growth and development will occur so that a full range of public infrastructure
services, including sewer, water, highways, police and fire protection, public schools,

parks, open space and other services can be adequately planned and provided as needed
to accommodate growth; and

WHEREAS, the current Cumberland Township Comprehensive Plan was
adopted in June 2000; and

WHEREAS, a joint comprehensive plan was developed for Adams County
municipalities consisting of Cumberland Township, Gettysburg Borough and Straban
Township in cooperation with the Adams County Office of Planning and Development to
accommodate anticipated growth in those municipalities; and

WHEREAS, a public hearing was held by the Cumberland Township Board of
Supervisors on February 26, 2019 to receive public comment on the proposed Central

Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan in accordance with the Pennsylvania Municipalities
Planning Code.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Supervisors for
Cumberland Township, Adams County, Pennsylvania, the Central Adams Joint

Comprehensive Plan, attached hereto and incorporated herein by reference as Exhibit A,
is hereby adopted.

RESOLVED AND APPROVED THIS 26" DAY OF FEBRUARY, 2019.

CUMBERLAND TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

7 7 L /'f;.
L/](J/.uf; g / o C"C’ﬂf'{-f»r' ge e’
Barbara H. Underwood, Chairperson

ATTEST:
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Carol Merryman, Secretary







EXHIBITS for the Cumberland Township Supervisor's Hearing
Tuesday, February 26, 2019 @ 6:00 P.M.
1370 Fairfield Road, Gettysburg, PA
CENTRAL ADAMS JOINT COMPREHENSIVE PLAN

Exhibit (as issued by Description:
the Stenographer:

A Adams Co. Office of Planning & Development letter dated January 9, 2019 sent

to 10 Adams County municipalities; two school districts; and Frederick County,
Maryland in accordance with §302(a) of the Pa. Municipalities Planning Code
for notification and comment period for this public hearing along with proof of
delivery by the United States Postal Service

B Proof of Publication of Legal Notice in the Gettysburg Times announcing
tonight's hearing published Feb 4 and Feb. 11, 2019

C Cumberiand Township News Release announcing tonight's hearing as authored

and forwarded to new media on Jan. 23, 2019; Notice was placed on the
Township's web-site; The DRAFT Plan was available for view on the
Township's and Adams County's web-site

D Letter dated January 17, 2019 from Attorney Robert L. McQuaide of Barley
Snyder Attorneys At Law representing 2285 Emmitsburg Road, LLC requesting
the subject land remain in the existing MX (Mixed Use) District

E Adams Co. Office of Planning & Development letter dated February 7, 2019
with written comments to the DRAFT Plan in accordance with §302 of the Pa.
Municipalities Planning Code

F Letter dated February 13, 2019 from National Park Service (U.S. Dept. of the
Interior, Gettysburg National Military Park Acting Superintendent Edward

Wenschhof with written comments entitled Alternative or Additional

Considerations

G Two letters dated Feb. 14 and Feb. 25, 2019 from J. Michael Knefley and Joyce

A. Knefley of Ulysses, PA reference their property at the Taneytown Road
interchange (SR0015) requesting the Township reject that part of the plan that
is intended to recategorize their property from VMX (Village Mixed Use) to
Agricultural Enterprise

H Correspondence received from Speros Marinos re: Baltimore Pike commercial

business history; George Scott re: 40 Knight Road lands at SR0015 desiring
future land use to remain as is being MX; Karey Burkholder re; wording on page
45 for retirement communities; Ken Caudell re: 2285 Emmitsburg Road desiring
future land use to remain as is being MX; Jeff Brauning stating the Plan does
not give enough options for economic growth,

Cc: Board of Supervisors: Stenographer, Solicitor; Staff x 4; Public File
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CUMBERLAND TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS' HEARING
ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIAH,’
PUBLIC HEARING ‘ S

IN RE: : . APRO1201

I
‘Cﬂmv :

CENTRAL ADAMS JOINT
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN

Cumberland Township Municipal Building
1370 Fairfield Road

Gettysburg Berlin, Pennsylvania
Tuesday, February 26, 2019

Met, pursuant to notice, at 6:00 p.m.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

BEFORE:

MS. BARBARA UNDERWOOD, Chairperson
MR. STEVE TODDES, Supervisor

MR. JAMES PADDOCK, Supervisor f}F%;{;!PJ;&Lﬂ
MR. MR. SHAUN PHIEL, Supervisor
ALSO PRESENT:
MR. BEN THOMAS, JR., Township Manager
MS. CAROL MERRYMAN, Township Secretary
MS. MICHELE LONG, Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer
COUNSEL PRESENT:

SALZMANN HUGHES
BY: SAMUEL WISER, ESQUIRE, SOLICITOR

Deborah Zepp
Court Reporter-Notary
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NO.

EXHIBITS
DESCRIPTION IDENTIFIED

1/9/19 letter sent by Adams 5
County Office of Planning

& Development to 10 Adams

County Municipalities, two

school districts, and Frederick
County, MD

2/4/19 and 2/11/19 Proof of 6
Publication of Legal Notice
in The Gettysburg Times

Cumberland Township News 6
Release re: 2/26/19 hearing

1/17/19 letter from Robert
McQuaide, Esquire, re: 2285
Emmitsburg Road, LLC

)}

2/7/19 letter from Adams County 6
Office of Planning & Development
written comments

2/13/19 letter from National 6
Park Service with written comments

2/14/19 and 2/25/19 letters from 7
Mr. J. Michael Knefley and Joyce
A. Knefley

Cumberland Township Historical 34
Society, History of the Baltimore
Pike; 2/25/19 Memo to Cumberland
Township Supervisors from George
Scott; 2/26/19 letter to Cumberland
Township Supervisors from Karey
Burkholder

MARKED

35

35

35

35

35

35

35

35
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THE CHAIRPERSON: Good evening, folks.
We're here this evening for the public hearing for
Cumberland Township portion of the Central Adams Joint
Comprehensive Plan.

I take it that all of you know our
solicitor Sam Wiser. He will be conducting the
hearing.

MR. WISER: Good evening, everyone.

And thank you, Madam Chair.

This is the time and place that's been duly
advertised for a public hearing on the Central Adams
Joint Comprehensive Plan.

A copy of the Plan has been available in the
Announcement section of the county website and a hard
copy has been available at the Township for review.

If you wish to offer public comment, we're
going to do this in an orderly fashion. We do have a
lectern at the front as you can see.

If you desire to offer comment, raise your
hand, you'll be recognized. When you come to the
lectern, please state your name and your address and if
applicable, your property  address if you don't live at
the property that you're referencing in your testimony.

Deb Zepp is the stenographer. She will be

recording what you say so please speak clearly and speak
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at a reasonable pace to make Deb's job easier.

When you're granted the privilege of the
floor, come to the lectern. When you're done, please
return to your seat.

Before receiving public comment, I'm going
to ask Ben Thomas, the Township Manager, to offer
testimony on the Notice of Publication as well as any
comments -- written comments that would have been
received by the Township to date.

MR. THOMAS: Thank you, Mr. Wiser.

Good evening, everyone. For the record, my
name is Ben Thomas, Jr., Manager, Cumberland Township,
Adams County, Pennsylvania.

For the record, I offer the following
exhibits -- and by the way, I'll direct the Board's
attention, they all have a copy of these, a copy for the
stenographer, a copy for the solicitor, staff; and all
of this information will be available in a public file
here at the Township office -- first of all, Adams
County Office of Planning and Development, a letter
dated January the 9th, 2019, sent to ten Adams County
municipalities, two school districts, and Frederick
County, Maryland, in accordance with Section 302(a) of
the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code for

notification and comment period for this public hearing
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along with proof of delivery by the United States Postal
Service. That is the first exhibit.

The second exhibit is a Proof of Publication
of Legal Notice in The Gettysburg Times announcing
tonight's hearing published February the 4th and
February the 11th, 2019.

The third exhibit is the Cumberland Township
News Release announcing tonight's hearing as authored
and forwarded to news media on January the 23rd, 2019.
Notice was placed on the Township's website. The Draft
Plan was available for view on the Township's and Adams
County website through a link.

The next exhibit is a letter dated January
the 17th, 2019, fron Attorney Robert L. McQuaide of
Barley Snyder, Attorneys at Law, representing 2285
Emmitsburg Road, LLC, requesting the subject land’remain
in the existing impacts or Mixed Use District. And
again repeating, all Supervisors do have a copy of that
letter.

The next exhibit is Adams County Office of
Planning and Development, a letter dated February the
7th, 2019, with written comments to the Draft Plan in
accordance with Section 302 of the Pennsylvania
Municipalities Planning Code.

The next exhibit is a letter dated February
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the 13th, 2019, from the National Park Service, U.S.
Department of the Interior, Gettysburg National Military
Park Acting Superintendent Edward Wenschhof, with
written comments entitled Alternative or Additional
Considerations.

And finally, two letters dated February the
l4th and February the 25th, 2019, from J. Michael
Knefley and Joyce Aa. Knefley of Ulysses, Pennsylvania,
in reference to their property at the Taneytown Road
intersection, which is S.R. 0015, requesting the
Township reject that part of the Plan that is intended
to be re-categorized for their property from VMX,
Village Mixed Use, to Agricultural Enterprise.

Again repeating, everyone does have a

copy of all of these exhibits and that is my

testimony.

MR. WISER: Thank you, Mr. Thomas.

I will note as well that the members of the
Township Planning Commission are here this evening. And

the Township Planning Commission has reviewed the
proposed Plan at multiple meetings and provided their
comments as well so we thank them for their efforts.
I will also note that we have Andy Merkel
from Adams County Office of Planning with us as well.

Andy, do you have anything that you would
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like to state preliminarily before we receive public

comment?

MR. MERKEL: Not at this -- not at this
time.

MR. WISER: Well, thank you for being here,
Andy.

The Draft document that's being considered
tonight is a Comprehensive Plan. A Comprehensive Plan

is an expression of goals and visions that the
municipality sets for the community and it provides an
Organizational framework for land use planning tools and
infrastructure development.

So with that being said, is there anyone who
wishes to offer public comment on the proposed Central
Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan? Speros?

MR. MARINOS: At this time?

MR. WISER: Yes, please.

MR. MARINOS: First name is Speros,
S-p-e-r-o-s, last name Marinos, M-a-r-i-n-o-s. My
business Marinos Company is at 900 Baltimore Pike. My
residence with my wife is 912 Baltimore Pike. And
my -- one of my other businesses is our museum property
at 920 Baltimore Pike.

At this point I'm going to hand out

documents to the Supervisors, one to our sclicitor of
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Cumberland Township.

MR. WISER: Thank you.

MR. MARINOS: And an official copy.

MR. WISER: Mr. Marinos has provided a copy
of the document to the stenographer for the record.

MR. MARINOS: Entitled "Cumberland Township
Historical Society." And the booklet is part of a
series, and the title of the booklet is "History of the
Baltimore Pike Corridor."

Okay. Prior to getting into the booklet, I
wish to draw your attention to a little bit of history
that the initial roadway through Cumberland Township at
way way back when was the Shippensburg to Baltimore
Pike.

It was a company which sold shares. It was
a for profit commercial company long before PennDOT was
even thought of, et cetera, et cetera.

The new road, the basic roadbed of State
Road 2035 also known as Baltimore Pike today, is the
replacement of that old road. That, too, was a pike and
a for profit endeavor.

So, we have ancient history of the Township
having for profit activity on the corner I'm talking

about tonight.

Page 2, if you will, shows two photographs
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of the signs and area of six of the businesses which
will correlate to Page 3.

This I call the northern segment of the
Baltimore Pike Corridor and that's basically mostly why
I'm concerned for those properties since I live there
and many of my businesses are there. I also have other
businesses in the county but not in the Township.

The Tax Map on Page 3 illustrates the area
most critical to me that I wish to see in the Plan and
also if the zoning is changed to a straight unencumbered
Commercial which is what it was prior to the VMX zoning
which we have now in that area.

Page 4 illustrates 900 Baltimore Pike.

There are family histories of a family called McSherry
that states that the building you're seeing there was
constructed around 1830. The first deed we have to that
having a farmhouse, a stone kitchen, and a barn dates to
1842.

I was born in 1964. That might be a little
bit too much information but that is the first year that
that opened up as the Lincolniana Collection, a
commercial endeavor, and it has gone through many other
endeavors to the current time now which I have
commercial and office space in that building.

The next page will illustrate 912 and 920
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Baltimore Pike. And interestingly enough, 1if you see
the glare on the picture, that is from the window of the
National Tower which no longer exists. This is an
aerial view from there, not the Tax Map.

You can see the museum building, the white
Cape Cod in which I live. There was a facility called
the Hardtack and Coffee Museum. They could not pay the
rent to the Marinos Family so we incorporated that into
our museum.

You can see what is left of that. As the
maintenance and repair stopped being done, that outdoor
museum got smaller and smaller and it's restricted
during this photograph to the very back end of the
building and about ten years ago was permanently closed
because we couldn't keep up with it.

Another interesting fact, we did work with
the Gettysburg Bus Tours. You may see a double decker
bus sitting there. That is another rental -- commercial
rental we had on the property because the Borough of
Gettysburg would not allow propane tanks inside the
Borough so we supplied that for them on a commercial
basis.

The next page will give you an overview of
the Tax Map with the let's call it relatively new

Comfort Suites Hotel across the street from the Marinos
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properties.

You'll also see the relation to the
Gettysburg National Military Park and Evergreen
Cemetery.

The next one will illustrate what used to be
called the Stonehenge Restaurant and Stonehenge Motel.
That went through many evolutions. This is the old
building at 945 Baltimore Pike with our now non-existent
National Tower in the background, again, a commercial
use.

The restaurant dates back, to the best that
anyone knows, in the area of the 1950's. So, that
again, predates the zoning or anything that Cumberland
Township had at that time.

The next page is an aerial Tax Map from 1976
of 999 Baltimore Pike also known as the National Tower.
You can see the tower and the shadow of it in that
picture. That gives you a little better idea of the
intense commercialism that is in that Corridor that
should have always been zoned Commercial.

The next page is a brochure and that tells
you that it is in fact a for profit endeavor, the
National Tower was.

And then yet another page away is the

entrance on Baltimore Pike. There also was another
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entrance only on Taneytown Road so this gives you an
idea that the Baltimore Pike Corridor is closely tied in
with Taneytown.

Yet one more page would be 1009 Baltimore
Pike. This was owned by the Rudisill Family at one time
who had a small tailoring business in there. There was
a coffee shop and currently the insurance agent is
there. And the photograph underneath shows the sign for
the agency, also what used to be Bankert's Restaurant
which has now gone through many morphoses into The Pike
Lounge & Restaurant and there is the new Econo Lodge
there. Quite intense commercialism.

And all of this is about 2000 feet away from
the Lincoln's Address site. So, somewhere along the
line, the Township, the Borough, or whoever, thought it
okay to put seven bar locations within a 3000 radius of
that and many other things that are not historically
correct for that so we have precedent for that.

The next page will be 1015 Baltimore Pike.
This at one time in my lifetime was a single family
dwelling. But somewhere around 1990, it was converted
into a ladies' dress shop for re-enactors. That
business left and then it was rented to yet another one.

Today, I believe there are three small

businesses that are run out of that building; and they
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appear to be profitable in my estimation.

The next page is northwest corner of Hunt
Avenue and Baltimore Pike. In the lower photograph,
you'll see the 1976 aerial Tax Map. You can see a whole
bunch of little white dots.

In my lifetime, that was an auto dealership.
And if you look out in the back of it -- it's quite
small -- those are the cars waiting to be repaired in
the bays behind there.

How do I know this? Because we had all of
our cars serviced there at one time. You could drop
your car off and walk back home. It was very
convenient.

You can see here the Hunt Avenue sign that
the park and its agencies and non profits have purchased
that and gotten rid of that old building and the
dealership.

Also, on the next page you will see a red
marker of that property after it ceased being
commercial. And then you see an aerial view from the
Tax Map of the structures being removed.

One more page, you will see 1195 Baltimore
Pike. That was the $103 million Visitors Center which
is the largest I call it visitors' service or tourist

commercial area in Adams County.




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

15

The following two pages are an article in
The Evening Sun stating that they do in fact have a gift
shop in their bookstore. And by my count, they're
making millions of dollars at that. So, that again is
another commercial endeavor.

The page after those articles will be the
vacant land south of 1251 Baltimore Pike. In my
lifetime, this was known as the Jack's Pool property.
It was a public pool. You paid a quarter, you went in
and swam and did as you wished.

I believe in 1975, it was changed to
Colonial Pool to honor our Bicentennial. This was
purchased. I believe the pool may still be there but
filled in but it is no longer on the tax rolls and no
longer used for commercial property but it was at one
time. You can see its relation to Colgrove Avenue on

the Tax Map.

The next page will be vacant land near 1280

Baltimore Pike. This was known as the Welcome Traveler
Campground, again commercial. I remember it being
constructed in the early '70s. Someone may have a

different opinion of that, but that is now all gone.
You turn yet another page, it's a house. You can see it
in a state of being demolished.

We come now to another page which has 1360
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Baltimore Pike. This at one time was Hobson Crouse's
Junkyard. And this is gquite an interesting story, that

that was a commercial junkyard for many many years.

There also -- he had three pieces of
property on Baltimore Pike. One is in Mount Joy. Two
of them are in Cumberland. This was the main junkyard.

I don't know if I have a picture of that. 1It's probably
in a Tax Map.

It was near Leonard Shealer's property. And
that was -- Leonard with militaria purchased at

Letterkenny Army Depot in the late '60s and early '70s;

SO that -- what he did is he used that to open-warehouse
these items and sell them to other people. So again,
commercial. The junkyard itself was quite commercial,
too.

So, that went through the metamorphosis of a
living history museum and also a miniature golf and that
now has been purchased and all buildings destroyed.

The next page is a very interesting
photograph illustrating that the two front buildings
that were there are now gone. The National Tower in the
background is gone. The billboards are gone. So, this
all has been done to remove commercialism from the

Baltimore Pike Corridor.

The next page will be the Tax Map G-14
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harvested in 2006. That shows you the relationship of
all the properties that were Commercial. 1339 was the
home and business of Leonard Shealer, had an excavating
business. He did work for us on our expansions and
constructions up at 900 Baltimore Pike area. So that
now no longer exists, no longer Commercial.

And I get a tad carried away now with the
next page which is Fort Defiance & Fantasyland
properties. They were situated along Taneytown Road
which is State Road 134.

These -- when you're looking at the
Baltimore Pike Corridor, as I mentioned, there are

things that spill over. It's not really that broad of a

Corridor.

So this, too, I believe is part of that
greater Commercial area which is -- much of it has been
eradicated. You can see the aerial maps there of a low

quality. Sorry for that.

The next two pages will be simply post cards
documenting some of the things that happened at that
Fantasyland site. That brings you to the end of that.

Just a brief comment on the Comp Plan. And
I've worked on comp plans before. This in my estimation
was a regional plan.

I was more than a little angry at it taking
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so long to -- I'm not saying it shouldn't have been
done; but if this is ever done again, I hope it does not
take that long to do.

In summary, what I'm asking you tonight is,
the way the zoning for my properties is on that map is
very acceptable and the way it is related in the
Comprehensive Plan proposed is acceptable.

What I wanted to do is make sure that was
reiterated again, that that's what we need, is a
straight Commercial -- unrestricted Commercial really on
the whole Corridor including the Visitors Center but I
know that's never going to happen but most critical is
the northern segment of that.

Not having the proper zoning already costs
the Marinos Family $230,000 plus that I could factor
other things in there, too.

For a small subsistence corporation, that is
a lot of money. For the National Park Service or
somebody like that, that's -- that is nothing. So, that
is the summary of what I'm here to say tonight.

Thank you very much.

MR. WISER: Thank you.

MR. PHIEL: Thank you.

MR. WISER: Would anyone else like to offer

public comment? Yes, sir?
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MR. SCOTT: My name is George Scott. And my
wife and I own the property at 40 Knight Road which has
road footage along the U.S. Route 15 entrance,
southbound ramp, on 134, a small frontage, and a long
frontage across Knight Road.

I've been appearing before this Board since
about 1998, many times to do with my property here and
our church property out on Biglerville Road, Seventh Day
Adventist Church.

And I would like to point out that each of
the Boards of Township Supervisors has been -- pardon
me, I got to put these things on and off -- has been
willing to listen and we worked together on lots of
things.

I was a Mount Joy Township Supervisor for a
total of about seven years. When we did a Comp Plan, I
was involved here protesting when the last
compound -- the last -- I lose my train of thought
sometimes -- when the last Comprehensive Plan was being
formulated and I didn't get much recognition there.

Cost me a fair amount of money because I
could have sold the property way back except that I was
grandfathered in, the buildings could not have been
expanded more than ten percent.

At this time, changes have been made, the
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setback rules have been changed, it is tolerable the way
it is. It works. It has restored part of the value of
it.

Another comment I'd like to make about value
of property is that the county appraisal does not
directly take -- pay attention to how a property is
zoned.

So, if it's zoned for a lesser use, your
taxes don't automatically go down. They stay pretty
much the same. They try and do comprehensive properties
but the zoning is not something that is predominant in
that.

So, when you're doing a Comprehensive Plan,
it leads to zoning. It is what zoning is based on and
should be based on for, what, 10 to 15 years, maybe even
20 sometimes?

And a lot happens in that time and this
Board will change. Most of you won't be here for
another Comprehensive Plan. You will lose interest like
I am. I'm getting old. I won't be here.

But the future people who sit here during
the interim before another one is done will base their
decisions on this Comprehensive Plan.

So really, not that you haven't paid

attention, but please listen to what I have to say, what
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others have to say.

Final thing before going through what I'm
wanting to go through tonight, to attempt to convince
you to change the use of My property to straight Mixed
Use, is that when I look at an existing land
use -- which I'm not quite finding it here on the
wall -- I see a lot of red areas scattered through
Cumberland and on the whole map.

Each of these small red areas are what it's
saying is existing land use as a Commercial use. When I
look at the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan, all
of these red zones that were small are gone.

So, am I to assume by this that you do not
want any kind of commercial use that exists in all of
this Township except where the county planners tell us
that it should be? I have a real problem with that.

I live in a country where entrepreneurs have
always been encouraged, supported; and that starts out
somewhere and becomes in an area that's not maybe zoned
for it but as long as it's not obnoxious to the
neighbors, I don't see why it should go away.

Now, if you'll bear with me, what I'm saying
on the piece of paper there is I'm pointing out the
location of the property. I'm looking for consideration

as approval for a Mixed Use.




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

22

The history is the ll1-plus acres was
purchased in 1998, a piece of property that really
wasn't used anything for farming because the land was so
wore out it would not support crops and was eroded
pretty bad.

When it was developed and the building was
constructed, it was specifically constructed for use as
@ recreational vehicle service and used RV sales; and
the house that was on the property remains there and has
been improved and constantly occupied.

By saying that it was specifically
constructed for recreational use, maybe you can imagine,
some of you have -- drive a trailer, RV trailer, but
backing it into a black hole into a garage is tough so I
designed the building so that everything comes up, sets
in front of it that's going to be worked on, is towed
inside, straight through, out the back when it's done so
it was designed for that purpose.

The RV service business operated as S&S RV
Service by George and Peggy Scott was an allowed use by
Cumberland Township zoning in 2000 when the business
began operation.

Before I go further, I have bolded a bunch
of stuff on here and these are quotes from the Central

Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan.
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Supervisors, Adams County, and more
intensely, the Town of Gettysburg, the Townships of
Cumberland and Straban Township are dependent and
focused upon the tourism business.

S&S RV Service is the only business
providing a much needed full service RV repair and we do
it in the campgrounds and on -- at our location at 40
Knight Road.

And a quote from the Comprehensive Plan,
Campgrounds provide a different experience from a hotel
or bed and breakfast. Outdoor recreation economy is
growing and targets an additional segment of the tourism
industry.

Four campgrounds are located in Cumberland
and Straban Townships. They are Drummer Boy, Artillery
Ridge, Gettysburg Battlefield Resort.

S&S is located ideally sharing a property
line with Round Top and within three miles of those
other three campgrounds. It also puts us in close
proximity to two other campgrounds.

This location was chosen because of easy
access from what's referred to in the Comp Plan as
Scenic Thoroughfare Corridor, U.S. Route 15. S&S RV
Service enjoys very limited visibility from Route 15 and

is only responsible for limited traffic on Knight Road.
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Most of the RV traffic on Knight Road is
traveling to or from Round Top Campground or Gettysburg
Battlefield Resort. My unofficial talley is that 20
campers coming or going is a big big day for us.

So, that would make a -- when you count it
for a traffic study, that would be 40 trips; but that
would be a big day for us.

Therefore, this property already meets the
Comprehensive Plan CON1.5 recommendations setback from
U.S. Route 15, landscaping to visually buffer the
highway. And the recommendations for Knight Road, U.S.
15, Taneytown Road interchange, the retention of the
existing land uses, at current densities and
intensities.

It must be noted that neither the exlistence
of R.T. Scott, LLCs' ll-plus acres nor S&S RV Service
was mentioned in the CAJCP.

I think this was a fault that they mention
campground and some other stuff there. Maybe I don't
exist I guess.

This seems like an appropriate place to
mention that R.T. Scott's 11 acres failed tests for an
on-site sewer system, the whole property.

S0, a process with a lot of expense for

limited sewer service from Round Top Campground through
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their Round Top Sewer Association and R.T. Scotts' CDS
Cooperative was developed. Therefore Round Top Sewer
Association now serves S$&S RV Service and the house.

The arrangement was accepted by Cumberland
Township and DEP through a process where we hired an
expert and they designed it in such a way that -- to
keep PUC involvement out of it.

That gets to be beyond the capability of a
small, little, reasonable sewer association; and -- if
PUC's involved, and when S&S RV Service began operation
in early 2000's.

Though R.T. Scott has the right to request,
and pay for, additional sewer service for specific low
intensity businesses, that would be using minimum sewer
requirements like my property.

We have five, six, seven technicians and
employees at any one time and all we use it for that
needs the sewer is toilet facilities.

It is not responsible to consider sewer
service for multiple houses on this 11-plus acre from
the small Round Top Sewer Association facility because
its primary purpose is to provide for the campground.

I have no right to do that, to get it; but I

can request and I can pay for another EDU for another

"similar business.
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I believe that I have adequately
demonstrated the reasons why Cumberland Township
Supervisors should insist that this 1l-plus acres be
designed for Mixed Use.

Before I do the summary, when I became a
township supervisor, there were many reasons that we
were told -- and I don't remember whether it was in
writing or not -- to make decisions.

One of them was for the health, welfare, and
general well-being of our constituents, not the
constituents of adjoining townships, not the -- for the
tourists who come through, all of those are considered,
but this group of Supervisors answers to Cumberland
Township and its citizens.

In summary, the reasons why I request this
is providing needed services to Adams County's growing
number of RV tourists and local RV'ers.

We do on-site service. We do immediate
service or quick service as quickly as we can to get the
tourists back on the road.

The ideal location, it is an ideal location
along Round Top =-- adjoining Round Top Campground. It's
low volume, minimum impact traffic on Knight Road and
the interchange, no impact on Scenic Thoroughfare

Corridor, U.S. Route 15.
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If you as a driver are loocking and can see
my property, you endangered yourself coming down there
because you have to be focused on it as you go down it.
You cannot see it as a general view. Very limited
operational sewer service, it's not suitable for
expanded residential use.

And additionally no neighbors are visible to
S&S RV Service or are visible from that S&S RV Service
except through the trees of the campground.

And the neighbors are Round Top Campground
and the never-to-be-developed Gettysburg National Park
Service lands which are across both Route -- both Knight
Road and Route 134.

Thank you very much.

THE CHAIRPERSON: George?

MR. WISER: Mr. Scott?

MR. SCOTT: Yes.

THE CHAIRPERSON: I believe looking at the
map that this property would be in a Mixed Use.

MR. S8COTT: It is shown in pink over here
(indicated).

THE CHAIRPERSON: Um-hum.

MR. SCOTT: Pink is Neighborhood Mixed Use.
If you look at what Neighborhood Mixed Use 1is, I would

only be grandfathered. I would not have a right to
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exist., I need Mixed Use.

THE CHAIRPERSON: The colors are SO --

MR. SCOTT: Yes, on that. And I asked my ex
tenant friend and he said go over to the campground and
check it out because I called in and I printed it off
and I was fooled. When you condense it, it is not shown
on the 8 1/2 X 11 paper.

THE CHAIRPERSON: So, you're suggesting that
the new one would be Neighborhood Mixed Use?

MR. SCOTT: And I meant to say and forgot to

say that it would be very commercially profitable to

have a large truck stop there (sic). I think anything
of that nature would be wrong (sic). It should be
in -- in, shall I say, in tune with the surroundings as

the Comp Plan points out.

So Mixed Use according to the way I
interpret it would be that way and Neighborhood Mixed
Use would be a problem for sewer because Cumberland
Township has no intentions of extending out there and it
would take a pumping station.

THE CHAIRPERSON: Does anyone know right
where we would find this? Andrew, do you know what page
we might find --

MR. MERKEL: Future Land Use Map is on Page

60.
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MR. WISER: I think what we're looking for
is the written summary --

MR. MERKEL: The written summary?

MR. WISER: -- of the various districts.

MR. MERKEL: The written summary for this
site is on -- starts at the bottom of Page 55 onto Page
56 under the Mixed Use category.

THE CHAIRPERSON: Specific to?

MR. MERKEL: Knight Road, U.S. 15, Taneytown
Road.

THE CHAIRPERSON: What page is that?

MR. MERKEL: It starts at the very bottom of

Page 55.

THE CHAIRPERSON: 55, Thank you.

MR. THOMAS: December 8th, 2017.

MR. WISER: So, the document that we have
was updated November 9th, 2018, and that shows the
property ~- unless my eyes deceive me and I don't
believe they are -- in red which is Commercial.

THE CHAIRPERSON: I think we addressed that.

MR. THOMAS: On this map, it is Neighborhood
Mixed Use.

MR. WISER: Yeah.

MS. LONG: This map is the summary, 2017,

MR. WISER: What's the -- what color is it
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shaded in? Barb's and I's appears to be Mixed Use.

MR. MERKEL: The draft is advertised at
this, 55; and the map was changed to Mixed Use.

MR. WISER: It was changed to Mixed Use,
Mr. Scott.

MR. SCOTT: It was already changed to Mixed
Use?

MR. MERKEL: And that was done -- changed at
the last meeting.

THE CHAIRPERSON: We changed it for you. I
shouldn't say for you.

MR. SCOTT: Thank you very very very much.

THE CHAIRPERSON: We changed --

MR. THOMAS: August 9th, 2018.

THE CHAIRPERSON: We changed the
understanding of what that intersection was.

MR. SCOTT: I told you it was a good group
to work for. And if the wonderful -- the electronic
media, internet, and everything could all catch up, you
wouldn't have seen me here tonight.

MR. WISER: It was good to see you.

THE CHAIRPERSON: We would have missed you.

MR. SCOTT: Good night.

THE CHAIRPERSON: Good night.

MR. WISER: Is there anyone else who wishes
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to offer public comment? VYes?

MS. BURKHOLDER: Hello. Karey Burkholder,
127 Battalion Lane, Gettysburg. And my usual one song
record here.

I noted on the bottom of Page 45 where we
talk about Suburban Residential there is dwelling type
recommendations that includes single family detached,
single family semi-detached, town homes, quads, and
possibly mobile home parks and retirement communities.

Well, I make a point that retirement
communities is not a dwelling type. Dwelling types are
buildings 1like, you know, detached homes, townhouses,
apartment buildings, condos.

Retirement communities are usually a
characterization of the housing in the area. And my
point here is the Suburban Residential is supposed to be
a density of around four dwellings per acre, that the
type of dwellings should be characteristic of the rest
of Suburban Residential and it should be, you know,
around four dwellings per acre which means basically
single family homes and townhouses but not apartment
type buildings, not condo type buildings, not hospital
type buildings that contain rooms that don't meet the
definition of a dwelling. That's just the point I

wanted to make. I have this in writing that I can give




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

32

you for your file.

MR. WISER: Thank you, Ms. Burkholder.

Anyone else?

And we'll note that a copy of this is being

provided to the stenographer.

Anyone else? Yes, Mr. Caudill?

MR. CAUDILL: Ken Caudill, 40 Hospital Road

here in Cumberland Township. Tonight I am -~
THE CHAIRPERSON: Speaking as a?
MR. CAUDILL: -~ speaking as a private

resident and not as the Planning Committee.

As you all know, I did purchase the property

at 2285 Emmitsburg Road back in April of 2018. I have
been in front of the Township Supervisors here and the
Planning Committee because I am moving a landscape
supply yard out to that piece of property.

Currently, that property is zoned MX. If
you look to the south of that property, all of the
property to the south of it is zoned MX. The property
to the west of it is zoned Ag. The property to the
north is zoned Ag and Open Space, and the property to
the east is zoned MX. This is the current zoning.

As I look at the Land Use Map that is here

(indicated) -- and it may have changed; I'm hoping -- my

ten acre parcel has been changed to Rural Landscape.
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It's being taken out of the MX District -- or the MX Use
I should say.

I feel that that would be detrimental to my
landscape supply vard., Because if I were to interpret
what I thought would go into a Rural Landscape, it would
not be a commercial entity; therefore, T would probably
be a nonconforming use. I would not be allowed to grow.
Up to a certain point, I would be allowed to grow; but
then that would be it.

So, what I'm asking is a written decision
from the Township to put me back into the MX District
prior to the approval of the new Comp Plan.

Thank you.

MR. WISER: Thank you, Mr. Caudill.

Anyone else wish to offer public comment?
Yes, sir?

MR. BRAUNING: Jeff Brauning, Redding Lane,
Cumberland Township.

I just want to comment that it seems like
when I was reading this Comp Plan and looking at the
maps, it's not giving us any options to grow
economically as far as it seems like we're a bedroom
community.

But to get any businesses or anything like

that in, it seems like we don't have any more growing




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

34

areas to go in and that was my concern.
Thank you.
MR. WISER: Thank you, Mr. Brauning.
| Anyone else who hasn't had a chance to
comment yet? Wish to offer public comment?

Mr. Scott, do you have a follow-up?

MR. SCOTT: I'm curious because mine was
changed and I wasn't aware of it, is Round Top
Campground still in the --

MR. WISER: Mr. Scott, everything that was
previously the Neighborhood Mixed Use adjacent to yours
is now the Mixed Use designation.

MR. SCOTT: Thank you.

MR. WISER: Is there anyone else who wishes
to offer public comment on the Joint Comprehensive Plan?
Final call. Anyone wish to offer public comment on the
Joint Comprehensive Plan?

(No audible response) .

MR. WISER: Seeing that there is no
further comment, I believe that we can close this
hearing.

I will note that we received from the
Township Manager various exhibits. If it's okay with
you, Ms. Zepp, we will label those exhibits A through G.

And then we received various summaries of
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Ms. Burkholder. We will label these summary of written
comments as H.

And, Madam Chair, with that, I believe we
can adjourn the public hearing.

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you all.

(Exhibits A through H were marked) .

(The proceedings adjourned at 6:45 p.m.)
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I hereby certify that the proceedings
and evidence are contained fully and accurately in the
notes taken by me on the within proceedings and that

this copy is a correct transcript of the same.
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ADAMS COUNTY OFFICE o
PLANNING ano DEVELOPMENT

670 Old Harrisburg Road, Suite 100 Gettysburg, PA 17325
Ph: 717-337-9824 | Fx: 717-334-0786

Sherri Clayton-Williams, AICP, Director

Via Certified Mail

DATE: January 9, 2019

TO: Butler Township
Franklin Township
Freedom Township
Gettysburg Borough
Highland Township \ D
Mount Joy Township
Mount Pleasant Township
Reading Township
Straban Township
Tyrone Township
Gettysburg Area School District *7 1
Conewago Valley School District i
Frederick County Comprehensive Planning ~

FROM: Andrew D. Merkel, AICP  (udeur] 72
Assistant Director / Comprehensive Planning Manager

SUBJECT: Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan
Contiguous Municipality and School District Notification

In accordance with Section 302(a) of the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code, Act
247 of 1968, as reenacted and amended (MPC), the Cumberland Township Board of Supervisors
will hold a Public Hearing to receive verbal and written comments from the public regarding the
Draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan. The Public Hearing will be held at 6:00 PM on

Tuesday, February 26, 2019 at the Cumberland Township Municipal Building, 1370 Fairfield
Road, Gettysburg, PA.

Also, in accordance with Section 302(a) of the MPC, adjoining municipalities and local
school districts are afforded the opportunity to review the Draft Central Adams Joint
Comprehensive Plan and to provide comments in advance of the Public Hearing. The Draft
Plan, and the mapping that forms a component of the Draft Plan, may be accessed from the
“Announcements” section of the Adams County web page at the following link. A copy of the
plan is also available at the Cumberland Township Office at 1730 Fairfield Road, Gettysburg.




http://www.adamscounty. us/DeDt/Plan@g/Pages/CentralAdamsJ CP.aspx

On behalf of Cumberland Township, the Adams County Office of Planning and
Development is collecting and distributing any review comments received. Accordingly, it is
requested that review comments be sent to the following address.

Adams County Office of Planning and Development
Attn: Andrew Merkel

670 Old Harrisburg Road, Suite 100

Gettysburg, PA 17325

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should there be any question, please fee| free
to contact me by phone at (717) 337-9824 or by email amerkel@adamscounty.us.
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Butler Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
2379 Table Rock Road

2.0. Box 339

Biglerville, PA 17307

Gettysburg Borough

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
59 East High Street
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Mt. Pleasant Township
ATTN: Secretary / Manager
1035 Beck Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Tyrone Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
5280 Old Harrisburg Road
York Springs, PA 17372

Frederick County Planning Department

ATTN: Steven Horn, Director
30 N, Market Street
Frederick, MD 21701

Franklin Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
55 Scott School Road

P.O. Box 309

Cashtown, PA 17310

Highland Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
3641 Fairfield Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Reading Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
50 Church Road

East Berlin, PA 17316

Gettysburg Area School District

ATTN: Superintendent
300 Biglerville Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Freedom Township
ATTN: Secretary / Manager
2184 Pumping Station Road
Fairfield, PA 17320

Mt. Joy Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
902 Hoffman Home Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Straban Township

ATTN: Secretary / Manager
1745 Granite Station Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Conewago Valley School District

ATTN: Superintendent
130 Berlin Road
New Oxford, PA 17350
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See More v

Tracking Number: 7017019000001 7282971-/\T Acasnot Toe Remove X

Your item was delivered to the front desk, reception area, or mail room at 3:27 pmon
January 14, 2019 in GET TYSBURG, PA 17325,

& Delivered

January 14, 2019 at 3:27 pm
Delivered, Front Desk/Reception/Mail Room
GETTYSBURG, PA 17325

Get Updates \/

See More

Yoeqpeo4

Tracking Number: 70170190000017282988 ~ Zsenivs Tive Remove X

Your item was delivered to an individual at the address at 2:36 pm on January 14, 2019 in
EAST BERLIN, PA 17316.

& Delivered

January 14, 2019 at 2:36 pm
Delivered, Left with Individual
EAST BERLIN, PA 17316

Get Updates \/

See More \/

https://tools.usps.com/go/T rackConﬁrmAction?tRef=ﬁﬂlpage&th=1 4&text28777=&tLab... 1/15/2019



USPS.com® - USPS Tracking® Results

Tracking Number: 7017019000001 7282995 - ST

Your item was delivered to the front
January 14, 2019 in GETTYSBURG, PA 17325.

& Delivered

January 14, 2019 at 11:27 am

Delivered, Front Desk/Reception/Mail Room
GETTYSBURG, PA 17325

Get Updates \/

See More \v

eaon Twe Remove X

desk, reception area, or mail roomat 11:27 amon

Soegpas

Tracking Number: 70170190000017283015 - .25 Suwape. D Remove X

Your item was delivered to an individual at the address at 1
in GETTYSBURG, PA 173925,

& Delivered

January 14, 2019 at 11:55 am
Delivered, Left with Individual
GETTYSBURG, PA 17325

Get Updates \/

See More v

https://tools.usps.com/go/T rackConﬁrmAction?tRef=ﬁJllpage&th=

1:55 am on January 14, 2019

14&1ext28777=&tLab... 1/15/2019



USPS.com® - USPS "Itacking® Results Page 4 of 5

Tracking Number: 70170190000017283022 — Contrumso N Ssgs piemore X

Expected Delivery on

MONDAY

JANUARY

2019@  8:00pmo

& Delivered

January 14, 2019 at 10:04 am
Delivered, Front Desk/Reception/Mail Room
NEW OXFORD, PA 17350

Get Updates \/

See More \/

Soeqpes,

Tracking Number: 70170190000017283039 — Fpan woim (oo rrs Girg iemove X

Your item was delivered to the front desk, reception area, or mail room at 1:29 pm on
January 14, 2019 in FREDERICK, MD 21701.

7 Delivered

January 14, 2019 at 1:22 pm
Delivered, Front Desk/Reception/Mail Room
FREDERICK, MD 21701

Get Updates \/

See More v/

https://tools.usps.com/go/TrackConﬁrmAction?tRef—‘ﬁJllpage&th=l4&text28777=&tLab... 1/15/2019



USPS.com® - USPS Tracking® Results

Page 1 of 2

Ug P S Tra C kg n g(@ FAQs » (https://www.usps.com/faC}s/uspstracking-faQs.htm)

Track Another Package +

Tracking Number: 70170190000017282964 — M+ 3oy Toor Remove X

Your item was delivered to an individual at the address at 12:49 pm on January 15, 2019

in GETTYSBURG, PA 17325.

 Delivered

January 15, 2019 at 12:49 pm
Delivered, Left with Individual
GETTYSBURG, PA 17325

Get Updates

See More \v/

Can’t find what you're looking for?

Go to our FAQs section to find answers to your tracking questions.

FAQs (https://www.usps.com/faqs/uspstracking-faqs.htm)

https://tools.usps.com/ go/T, rackConﬁnnAction?tRe%ﬁlllpage&th=6&text28777=&tLabe. .

Jjoegpoesa4y

1/16/2019



UDdFD.Comw - Udro ITTACKINEW 1KESUILS rage 1 oro

USPS TE”&CE{EE‘E@(@ FAQs > (https://www.usps.com/fags/uspstracking-fags.htm)

Track Another Package +

Tracking Number: 70170190000017282926 ~ Frawiin T Remove X

Your item has been delivered to an agent at 11:21 am on January 16, 2019 in
CASHTOWN, PA 17310.

& Delivered

January 16, 2019 at 11:21 am 3}‘

Delivered, To Agent =

CASHTOWN, PA 17310 ]
.y

Get Updates \~

See More \v
Tracking Number: 70170190000017283008 - T tons T Remove X

Your item was delivered at 3:05 pm on January 16, 2019 in YORK SPRINGS, PA 17372.

 Delivered

January 16, 2019 at 3:05 pm
Delivered
YORK SPRINGS, PA 17372

Get Updates v/

https://tools.usps.com/go/TrackConﬁrmAction?tRef=fulIpage&th=5&text28777=&tLabe... 17172019



UDED.COMW - UdID ITAaCKINGgWw Kesuts rage 1 Or £

u SP g Ti‘“ a Ckéﬂg(@ FAQs » (https://www.usps.com/faqs/uspstracking-faqs.htm)

Track Another Package +

Tracking Number: 70170190000017282933 — Fr sz p0m Toop Remove X

Your item was delivered at 1:44 pm on January 22, 2019 in FAIRFIELD, PA 17320,

& Delivered

January 22, 2019 at 1:44 pm
Delivered
FAIRFIELD, PA 17320

Get Updates \/

3oeqpos,

See More v

Can’t find what you’re looking for?

Go to our FAQs section to find answers to your tracking questions.

FAQs (https://www.usps.com/faqs/uspstracking-faqs.htm)

https:/ftools.usps.com/go/T rackConﬁrmAction?tRef=ﬁ1Hpage&th=3&text28777=&tLabe.,. 1/23/2019



USPS.com® - USPS Tracking® Results

Page | of 2

US@@ ?E”a@kmg@ FAQs > (hﬁPS1//WWW-USDS-COm/faqs/uspstracking-faqs.htm)

Track Another Package +

Tracking Number: 70170190000017282940 A t6aLamd Toor

Remove X

Your item was delivered at 10:31 am on January 24, 2019 in GET TYSBURG, PA 17325,

7 Delivered

January 24, 2019 at 10:31 am
Delivered
GETTYSBURG, PA 17325

Get Updates \/

See More v

Can’t find what you’re looking for?

Go to our FAQs section to find answers to yoUr tracking questions.

FAQs (https://www.usps.com/faqs/uspstracking-faqs.htm)

https://tools.usps.com/go/T rackConﬁrmAction?tRef=ﬁﬂIpage&th=2&text28777=&tLabe...

Soeqpos-

1/24/2019
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Proof of Publication of Legal Notice
Under provisions of “Newspaper Advertising Act" of

Pennsylvania and its Supplements.
STATEMENT
It is hereby stated and declared that the Getty,

sburg Times is a daily newspaper as defined under the "Newspaper Advertising Act” of
the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania approved May 16, 1929, and its several supplements and amen
business in the Township of Cumberland, Ad

dments, published at its place of
ams County, Pennsylvania, and is of general circulation throughout said County. That it
was established in the vear 1902 and has been

issued regularly and continuously circulated and distributed from its established place
of business daily, from the date of its establishment to the present time; that said newspaper is owned and published by Gettysburg
Times Publishing LLC, a corporate organized and existing under the laws of the State of Pennsylvania. That a legal notice, a true
copy of which exactly as printed and published, is securely attached hereto, was published and appeared in the regular editions and
issues of said newspaper on the following dates, viz, 02/04/2619. 02/1 1/2019

That all of the charges, costs and expenses, including the fee for the affidavit to this proof of publication has not been paid in full,

) Advertising Cleré

of Gettysburg Times Publishing LLC

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania }ss.:
County of Adams

going statement and that all of the allegations contained in the
ce and character of publication_therein referred to are }t,rue.
. : S i ~
Copy LEGAL NOTICE ication \

The - Cumberland

Gettysbu
the afore

Township Board of
Supervisgrs will hold
a Public ‘Hearing on
Tuesday, February 2-
6,. 2019, to accept
verbal and written
comment regarding
the. draft. Central
Adams Jojnt Com-
prehensiver Plan. The
Public - Hearing -will
be Beld at’ the Cum-
berland ~Township
Offices at 1370 Fair-
field Road, Gettys-
burg, PA. The Public
Hearing will com-
mence at 6:00 p.m.

JSRNSU—

A copy of the Draft

Plan is available for|
review at the Cum-:
berland  Township
Office at 1370 Fair-!

|~

Advertising Clerk

Rty S

i
Sworn to.ard-subscribed before me the day ang year aforesaid.
..»“"""{‘""‘-\“ M»""’
; S

Notary Public
My commission expires

Statement of Advertising Costs
Gettysburg Times
To Gettysburg Times Publishing LLC,

for publishing notice or advertisement attached hereg, mmonwealth of Pennsylvania

On the above dates $235.80

Notarial Seal .
Probating same $5.00 HARRY JOHN HARTMAN - Notary Public
Total $240.80 CUMBERLAND TWP, ADAMS COUNTY
My Commission Expires Aug 28, 2021

Publisher'.s‘ Recei

pt for Advertising Costs
field. Road, Gettys- ' a corporation, publisher of the Gettysburg Ti

burg and the Adams ; ation of costs and certifies that the same hav

County Office of}
Planning and'Devel-'
opment at 670 Old=
Harrisburg  Road,.
Suite 100, Gettysburg

during regufar busi- :

ness hours.

mes, a daily newspaper, hereby acknowledges receipt of
e not been fully paid.

Gettysburg Times Publishing LLC, a corporation
publisher of The Gettysburg Times, a daily newspaper

Copies of the Draft |
or in part, at the cost

Plan may be pur-
chased, in its entirety :
of reproduction from .t\.




Ad Receipt

LEGAL NOTICE
The Cumberiand
Township Board of
Supervisors will hold
a Public Hearing on
Tuesday,  Febru:
26, 20)1;9, to accgg
verbal and written
comment regarding
the draft  Central
Adams Joint Com-
prehensive Plan, The
Public Hearing will
be held at the Cum-
berlind  Township
Offices at 1370 Fair-
field Road, Gettys-
burg, PA. The Public
Hearing will com-
mence at 6:00 p.m,

A copy of the Draft
Plan is available for
review af the Cum-
berland  Towuship
Office at 1370 Fair-
fleld Road, Gettys-
burg and the Adams
County Office of
Planning and Devel-
opment at 670 Qld

arrisburg  Road,
Suite 100, Gettysburg
during regular’ busi-
ness hours,

Copies of the Draft
Plan may be pur-
chased, in its entirety
or in part, at the cost
of reproduction from
the Adams County
Office of Plannin

and Development.

completa copy of the
Draft Plan may be
downloaded from the
Adams County web-
site,  www.adamscou
nty.us,

Persons  who have
questions concerning
the Public Hearing
may  conmct  the
Adams County Of-
fice of Planning and
Development at
717-337-9824.

The Cumberland
Township Bowrd of
Supervisors  intends
to consider adoption
of the draft Central
Adams Joint Com-
prehensive Plan dug-
ing ity regular meet-
iné on Fegglnmxy 26,
2019 commencing at
7:00 PM at the Cum-
berland  Township

“ ——

https://gettyed.newzware.com:8443/Adbooking/adb00king/l BIA..



ot CUMBERLAND TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
ST e 1370 FAIRFIELD ROAD + GETTYSBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 1755
PHONE (717)334-6485  FAX (717)3343632

NEWS INFORMATION ,
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
Wednesday, J anuary 23, 2019

(CUMBERLAND TOWNSHIP, ADAMS COUNTY, PA) - The Cumberland Township
Board of Supervisors will hold a Public Hearing on Tuesday, February 26, 2019, to

A complete copy of the Draft Plan may be downloaded from the Adams County
website, www.adamscounty.us.

Persons who have questions concerning the Public Hearing may contact the Adams
County Office of Planning and Development at 717 -337-9824.

The Cumberland Township Board of Supervisors intends to consider adoption of the
draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan during its regular meeting on
February 26, 2019 commencing at 7:00 PM at the Cumberland Township Office.

End of Release:

Authority: Cumberland Township Supervisors




Barley Snyder

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

123 Baltimore Street, Suite 101

Robert L, MecQuaide, Esquire
Gettysburg, PA 17325 Direct Dial Number: (717) 37-1360
Tel (717) 253-9012 Fax (717) 398-0085 E-mail: rme uaide@barly.com
www.barley.com - fmequar

January 17, 2019

Cumberland Township Supervisors
1370 Fairfield Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Re: 2285 Emmitsburg Road, LLC
Dear Supervisors:

[ write on behalf of 2285 Emmitsburg Road, LLC (the “LLC™), the equitable owner of
approximately ten (10) acres of land with an address of 2285 Emmitsburg Road, The LLC has
recently gotten Township land development approval, with conditions, for the development and

use of the Land as a commercial landscape supply yard. The Land is in the MX district and a
commercial landscape supply yard 1s a permitted use.

RLM:mek
Cc —-Michele Long, Zoning Officer
James Henderson, Chairperson, Planning Commission

Barley Snyder
Lancaster «York » Reading * Hanover + Malvern « Hunt Valley « Harrisburg Gettysburg

6722610.1



ADAMS COUNTY OFFICE or
PLANNING smo DEVELOPMENT

670 Old Harrisburg Road, Suite 100 | Gettysburg, PA 17325
Ph: 717-337-9824 | Fx: 717-334-0786

Sherri Clayton-Williams, AICP, Director

DATE: February 7, 2019

TO: Cumberland Township Supervisors
Cumberland Township Planning Commission

FROM: Sherri Clayton-Williams, A@ T ( 2 ’5(/ 7\S
Director Pl / ‘
pd {

SUBJECT: County Review

Draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan
File CP-18-001

In accordance with Section 302 of the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code (Act
247 0f 1968, as amended), and following a review of the Adams County Comprehensive Plan
and other relevant documents, the Adams County Office of Planning and Development held a

staff meeting to review the above-referenced comprehensive plan and offers the following
comments:

Comment: The Office of Planning and Development is pleased to have been able to assist
Cumberland Township, in the context of jts partnership with Gettysburg Borough and Straban
Township, in the development of the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan. We appreciate
the level of interest and commitment displayed by Township officials and staff during the
development of the Plan. We commend the Township, and its partner municipalities, in the
development of a plan that appropriately addresses land use, transportation, housing, community
facilities, conservation, and related needs of the community. We look forward to the adoption of
the Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan by the Board of Supervisors and contributing,
where possible, to its implementation.

ce. Gettysburg Borough

Straban Township CUMEERMND TDWN\%!P

FEB 11 219
ﬁ?ef:bfgy




United States Department of the Interior
NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

GETTYSBURG NATIONAL MILITARY PARK EISENHOWER NATIONAL Historic S1TE
Getrysburg, PA 17325 Gertysburg, PA 17325

i NATIONAL
3 PARK
SERVICE

February 13, 2019

AGettysburg Borough Council
59 E. High Street
Gettysburg, Pennsylvania 17325

Dear Council Members:

Gettysburg National Military Park and the Eisenhower National Historic Site (the Park) commends the
efforts of Cumberland and Straban Townships, the Borough of Gettysburg and the Adams County

Under the Character Areas and Corridors and Land Use chapters there are several recommendations
that are very thoughtful toward maintaining and improving the scenic and historic values of our

community. The following are topics the Park requests the steering committee to consider amending
language as the final plan is completed:

° The corridor from Country Club Lane west to the Gettysburg Battlefield Historic District
Boundary (labeled Highway Strip): there is still rural open character remaining in this corridor
and the Park recommends considering road setbacks or maintaining as much open space as
possible. Additionally, for those existing developed areas within this corridor — encourage design
standards as described for other corridors throughout the JCP.

¢ The corridor south of South/West Confederate Ave. along Emmitsburg Rd. (labeled
Commercial): setbacks may prove useful in mitigating visual impacts to the historic view sheds
along this corridor.

e Under Conservation CON1.3: Is it possible to include language to “Retain existing public parks
and explore expansion of existing and potentially new public parks and ensure continued use”.
The Park has a very specific mission, as described in the JCP, and perhaps having more
publically available recreational green space would be beneficial to the community and the Park.

© The recommendations SR5.5, SR5.6 should be considered for all development surrounding the
Park. Connectivity to all forms of use surrounding the Park (residential, mixed use, commercial,

etc.) is important and necessary to connect to the Borough and vice versa — the Boroughdgthe EEE——

TAKE PRIDE %
{NAM ER!C:A

a2 Ll



neighboring communities. The Park in many cases is a barrier to connecting user groups.
However, the park will support connectivity much like the North Gettysburg Trail. Consider
additional language that encourages those forms of connectivity as described in SRS.5 and
SR5.6.

e The recommendation MU19.5 is applicable to Mixed Use and Commercial. Consider including
this recommendation for Commercial Areas and adding language that offers dialogue about
potential height limits. View shed is very important to the Park and the historic character of the
Gettysburg Battlefield Historic District. Efforts to limit height in and surrounding the Park is
necessary. Some overly structures negatively affect the communities’ historic character -

detracting from the main rural themes and landscapes for which our community continues to be
visited by a global audience.

Noted appreciation and support:

There are several recommendations throughout the JCP that the Park would like to highlight and
recognize as important to our continued shared dialogue and community values. The Park appreciates
the Steering Committees attention to our needs and desires.

¢ Under Goal N2 recommendation, N2.1 compliments a Park mission for protecting native species
and natural habitat while connecting community to nature. We will commit to working where
feasible on this goal.

e Under Goal U4 recommendation, U4.2 colocation is our preferred method of the
accommodating telecommunication improvements in efforts to reduce the impacts to view shed.

e Under Goal U4 recommendation, U4.3 relocating utilities underground in key areas is supported
and recommended from the Park.

e Under Goal R3 recommendation, R3.2 collaborating with Park trail systems is a supported
recommendation from the Park.

® Under Goal ED4 recommendation, ED4.2 the park encourages and the adaptive reuse of existing
facilities and promotes the infill concept to alleviate the growth in other areas.

Overall, the park supports the themes and goals of the draft Central Adams Joint Comprehensive Plan.
Our community is rich with various resources. Maintaining a balance between growth and preservation
while maintaining our core identity is a continual work in progress. Again, the Park commends the

groups and individuals that compiled this plan. We look forward to fulfilling recommendations in the
future.

If you have questions in reference to the above Park comments please contact Division Lead for
Resources Management, Zach Bolitho at zachary_bolitho@nps.gov or 717.338.4408.

Sincerely,

e JO N \
Edward Wenschhwﬁ
Acting Superintendent



Feb 14, 2019

Michael and Joyce Knefley
4652 US 6 West
Ulysses, Pa 16948

Board of Supervisors
Cumberland Township
1370 Fairfield Rd
Gettysburg, Pa 17325

e CUMBERLAND TOMNSHP
Cumberland Township Planning Committee ‘ FEB 14 2018
Cumberland Township QEC’dB .

1370 Fairfield Rd AL/ D —

Gettysburg, Pa 17325

Re: Comprehensive Develop Plan Knefley property

Dear Sirs;

The purpose of this letter is to humbly plead with you to not “PLAN” for the rezoning of our
property at the Taneytown Road interchange. Please reject that part of the plan that is

intended to recategorize our property at the Taneytown Rd interchange from VMX to
Agricultural Enterprise.

We have spent 3 significant amount of time and money to prepare our property for eventual
development as a Village Mixed Use tract of land. By changing it to an Agricultural Enterprise
tract of land in the Comprehensive Plan is tantamount to a “TAKING” of our property without
compensation. Prior to the downturn in the economy, we saw proposals for up to 311 dwelling

Please change this portion of the Comprehensive Plan to not change the planned zoning of

this parcel from VMX. To do otherwise will result in a significant financial hardship to our
family.

Rationale for request:

® Financial hardship to family ~ complete disregard for significant monies spent for
development preparation which included




Complete resurvey
Overflight to develop isogonic lines for elevations and placed on the survey

Complete wetland delineation of property
PNDI studies
Test wells drilled and flow analysis completed both sides of Solomon Road
DEP evaluation of suitable drainages for sewer package plant(s)

o Professional preparation of documents suitable for sales presentation
Previous Comprehensive Plan designated this property as VMX vs MX in order that the
township could have some contro| over development viz a viz its financial benefit to the
township. We took no exception to this line of thought as responsible Cumberland
Township landowners.
We have owned the property since 1973 and spurned offers for piece meal purchase in
order that when developed, it would be developed in a responsible manner.,
From a “farmland” perspective, this land is very poor and has never produced crops
suitable to support the land value, even at yesteryear’s value. It is red shale clay. Work
it when it is a little wet and it will not allow anything to grow. | learned this in my first
year farming the ground. | had to dig the carrots out of the ground with a shovel.
This property is at an interchange for a 4 lane highway to be designated as an
Interstate. Future tax revenue to the township could be significant if allowed to be
developed responsibly. That has been our intent for spurning minor development
offers.

Changing from VMX to Agricultural Enterprise in the Comprehensive Plan has not been
made for the benefit of Cumberland Township.

©C 0 0 0 0o

Arguments against my request:

This is only a plan: Granted, that is true and it is not 3 “rezoning”. However, the zone
VMX was intentionally written in such a way in order that the township would have
some control over any development of a VMX property. Most uses are designated as
“special exception” or “conditional use”. Consider the outery of those opposed to any
development in the township when a request for a “special exception” or “conditional
use” is requested. The argument will certainly call attention to the Comprehensive Plan
and its future designation.

It is used as agricultural land now: Until this past year, farmland rental prices never
resulted in enough revenue to pay our real estate taxes. The development
opportunities in the past did not meet our standards for how we wanted to see this land
developed. We thought we were being good stewards. Should our family be punished
because we have been good stewards of a prime development tract of land?

It is within the viewshed of the Battlefield: NONSENSE!! it was never within the
viewshed of the park until the Hartman property (Hartman and Yingling Auction) was
purchased. Until that time, nothing on the east side of Rt 15 was considered significant
to the National Park. This land is not part of the National Park. No relics have ever been
found on the property and there is no evidence to suggest that it supported the battle in



any way. It would seem that now it is important to the Park staff and the Park staff

would also like to control this property. Whose property is next? Will it be yours?
Please, do not let it be ours.

The value of this land for either agriculture or forestry is nil. We have never harvested any
timber from our 20 acres of woodland on the property nor did the owner before me. That s
about 70 years for uninterrupted timber growth. This past week, | met with a consulting
forester to prepare for a select harvest. His conclusion was that most of the timber had little
value, being hickory, cedar, pin oak and red cedar. He estimated that there was about $6,000
stumpage value IF he could find a timber company willing to address the environmental issues
and willing to cross the gas pipeline passing through the property.

So you have a highly developable piece of property with little farmland value and little
forestry value and you are attempting to preserve it and keep it from being used for the
future benefit of the landowner or the township. This should not make sense to any
responsible government community planner. it does not make sense to me.

I recognize that the Planning Commission and others have put a lot of effort into this plan and
apologize for not being aware of its existence until a few days ago. However, | urgently and
humbly request that you leave our property at the Taneytown Road interchange left in the

plan as it is currently zoned, VVIX.
Sincerely,

J. Michael Knefley
Joyce A. Knefley

This document is being sent via email without signatures but has been authored solely by the
Knefleys and has the same weight as a signed document



Feb 25, 2019

Michael and Joyce Knefley
4652 US 6 West

Ulysses, Pa 16948

Board of Supervisors
Cumberland Township
1370 Fairfield Rd

Gettysburg, Pa 17325 CUM%EQLANDTOWN%!P

Re: Comprehensive Develop Plan Knefley property

Dear Sirs;

We previously sent a letter regarding the proposed comprehensive plan asking that you
Rd/US 15 interchange. The Planis to recategorize or to rezone our property in the future to

Agricultural Enterprise, a significant amount (100+ acres) highly developable land which has
future benefit to the Cumberland Township.

We still hold that position and nothing in this letter should be interpreted as a variation of that

has ZERO interest in our property because it was never part of the battle. It is not hallowed

ground. Additionally, the National Park Service has ZERO interest in our property for the same
reason.

Our property is adjacent to a major north/south highway. Would it not be more beneficial to
the township to permit development along that highway rather than in parts of the township
“where residents would need to travel through Gettysburg itself or township roads in order to
visit shopping centers, etc? Would it not be beneficial to the township to work towards
providing services (water and sewer) to that portion of the township which would encourage
development away from portions of land where the Battle of Gettysburg actually took place?

Our property already has 3 Phase electric provided by two separate utilities. Plus it is serviced
by a natural gas provider, Columbia Gas (or whatever name they go by now).



Cumberland township is at a major crossroad now that the economy is rolling again, that if
handled wisely, can certainly have a major impact on the future of their finances.

We trust that the Board of Supervisors will do the right thing for the future benefit of the
Township.

Respectfully,

Sincerely,

J. Michael Knefley
Joyce A. Knefley

This document is being sent via email without signatures but has been authored solely by the
Knefleys and has the same weight as a signed document
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